
 

 
 
 
 

Securing the future… • Improving services 
• Enhancing quality of life • Making the best use of 
public resources 

 
Council Building 

2 High Street 
Perth 

PH1 5PH 
 

15 August 2012 
 

A Meeting of the Enterprise and Infrastructure Committee will be held in the 
Council Chambers, Fourth Floor, Council Building, 2 High Street, Perth on 
Wednesday 22 August 2012 at 2.00pm. 
 
If you have any queries please contact Linda Brown on (01738) 475127 or Christina 
Flynn on (01738) 475450. 

 
 

BERNADETTE MALONE 
Chief Executive 

 
 
 
Those attending the meeting are requested to ensure that all mobile phones 
and other communication devices are switched off. 
 
 
 
Members: 
 
Councillor John Kellas (Convener) 
Councillor Joe Giacopazzi (Vice Convener) 
Councillor Ian Campbell 
Councillor Ann Cowan 
Councillor Dave Doogan 
Councillor John Flynn 
Councillor Ann Gaunt 
Councillor Tom Gray 
Councillor Alan Jack 
Councillor Grant Laing 
Councillor Alan Livingstone 
Councillor Willie Robertson 
Councillor Anne Younger 





PERTH AND KINROSS COUNCIL 
 

ENTERPRISE AND INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 

22 AUGUST 2012 
 

AGENDA 
 

MEMBERS ARE REMINDED OF THEIR OBLIGATION TO DECLARE ANY 
FINANCIAL OR NON-FINANCIAL INTEREST WHICH THEY MAY HAVE IN ANY 
ITEM ON THIS AGENDA IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE COUNCILLORS’ CODE 

OF CONDUCT 
 
1. Declarations of Interest 
 
2. Minute of Meeting of the Enterprise and Infrastructure Committee of 13 June 

2012 (copy herewith) (Pages 1-6) 
 
3. Notice of Motion in Terms of Standing Order 26 – Motion by Councillors Willie 

Robertson and Ann Gaunt 
  
 Given the pressure faced by our retail businesses in Perth and Kinross the 

Scottish Liberal Democrat group ask for a report to be brought before a future 
meeting of the Enterprise and Infrastructure Committee recommending ways 
of making the city of Perth and our burgh towns more visitor friendly. 

 
 The report will consider: 
 

1) Locations which would benefit from free short term parking and optimal 
duration of short stays. 

2) Introduction of “Free after 3” or similar proposals which remove parking 
charges in the late afternoon to support late afternoon/night shopping. 

3) Provision of better information on parking in Perth city e.g. maps showing 
location of car parks and zones and the charges that apply. 

4) Payment options for the Canal Street Multi-storey Car Park MSCP and the 
introduction of a pay on foot system. 

 
 All this will be done with the aim of helping to increase footfall for our retail 

businesses, safeguard Perth and Kinross as a retail destination and protect 
the many jobs which depend on the retail sector. 

 
4. Policy and Level of Service for Winter Service 2012/2013 – Report by 

Executive Director (Environment) (copy herewith 12/342) (Pages 7-24) 
 
5. Business Gateway Update – Report by Executive Director (Environment) 

(copy herewith 12/343) (Pages 25-30) 
 
6. Business Initiatives Update – Report by Executive Director (Environment) 

(copy herewith 12/344) (Pages 31-36) 
 



7. Improving Digital Connectivity Across Perth and Kinross – Report by 
Executive Director (Environment) (copy to follow)  

 
8. Rait Conservation Area Appraisal – Report by Depute Director (Environment) 

(copy herewith 12/346) (Pages 37-92) 
 
9. Proposed 40 mph Speed Limit on the A822 and U173 at Amulree – Report by 

Depute Director (Environment) (copy herewith 12/347) (Pages 93-98) 
 
10. Proposed Permanent 20 mph Speed Limit on a Section of the B9099 Perth 

Road, Stanley – Report by Executive Director (Environment) (copy herewith 
12/348) (Pages 99-104) 

 
11. Proposed Waiting Restrictions – Scarth Road, Luncarty – Report by Depute 

Director (Environment) (copy herewith 12/349) (Pages 105-110) 
 
12. Amendments to the List of Public Roads – Report by Depute Director 

(Environment) (copy herewith 12/350) (Pages 111-128) 
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